From: <u>anlyrealestate</u>

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: Eviction Ban ,file # 230260

Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 12:45:11 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical. Over 3 years it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods.

Please end this cruelty now; please vote No on the covid eviction ban.

Thank you.

Nly

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy S22 Ultra 5G, an AT&T 5G smartphone

From: <u>xiaojun mo</u>

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: Please vote No on file#230260
Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 12:32:06 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical. Over 3 years it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods.

Please end this cruelty now; please vote No on the covid eviction ban.

From: <u>Jane Gao</u>

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: COVID evicción ban

Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 12:24:52 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources

board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical. Over 3 years it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods.

Please end this cruelty now; please vote No on the covid eviction ban.

From: Dong Qu

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)

Subject:please vote No on the covid eviction banDate:Tuesday, March 21, 2023 12:20:55 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical. Over 3 years it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods.

Please end this cruelty now; please vote No on the covid eviction ban.

From: Li Li

To: <u>Board of Supervisors (BOS)</u>

Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 12:11:17 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical. Over 3 years it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods.

Please end this cruelty now; please vote No on the covid eviction ban.

Sent from my iPhone

From: Kenny

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: Covid eviction ban

Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 12:06:07 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical. Over 3 years it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods.

Please end this cruelty now; please vote No on the covid eviction ban.

Sent from my iPhone

From: <u>Yuanwen Wu</u>

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)

Subject: no to 230260

Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 12:03:12 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical. Over 3 years it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods.

Please end this cruelty now; please vote No on the covid eviction ban.

Get Outlook for Android

From: <u>Dan Pan</u>

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: Please end Eviction Ban in SF!!!
Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 12:00:04 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

My name is Dan, a board member of BAHN, representing hundreds of mom and pop housing providers, who are normal hard working people, struggling with pandemic just like most tenants, with children to feed and families to support. We at BAHN strongly oppose the Eviction Ban, this economically, socially and morally irresponsible rule. It has been causing chaos among our society. Housing providers in SF have been desperately requested to end this eviction ban.

Eviction Ban has been in place for more than three years. Enough is enough. Many housing providers are in edge of bankruptcy, just like George Wu, the hunger striker from the city of San Leandro. Also Eviction Ban will push a lot of tenants in edge of bankruptcy as well because they eventually are responsible for the missing rents. Longer the Eviction Ban stays, more devastating damage to San Francisco. Every time there are so many housing providers testify to end the Eviction Ban at public comments at each meeting. I feel so sorry for them for that different kinds of sorrow stories. I don't think you, dear Mayor and supervisors have no feeling about these. I feel sorry for San Francisco as well since those horrible stories had happened and have been continuing in San Francisco. The continuous Eviction Ban makes San Leandro shamed, make people feel shocked, frustrated, scared and confused, and feel helpless, ignored, and betrayed in this already horrible pandemic. This is not the American we came and hoped for. This is not the hometown we, San Francisco residents, are wishing for and are willing to stay.

We the People desperately need great leadership during this crisis. Please lead us to fight the virus, instead of making us fight against each other. Unite us, instead of dividing us; promote care and love, instead of suspicion and hate.

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban.

Dan Pan

From: Raymond Kwong

Board of Supervisors (BOS) To: Subject: Please stop the eviction ban!

Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 11:37:54 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted

board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org

Dear San Francisco Supervisors,

Please be sure to vote No on file 230260 and stop the prolonged COVID eviction ban. This has dragged on too long. I represent around 30 voters in S. F., we own rental properties but we are strapped financially! All we ask of you is to be fair and have a heart for us. Yes many tenants had a tough time during covid, but so do we. We feel forgotten!

We will be watching your votes.

Please end this insane policy now; please vote No on the covid eviction ban.

Thank you!

Raymond Kwong

From: <u>Elaine Young</u>

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)

Subject: Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban

Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 11:30:00 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical. Over 3 years it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods.

Please end this cruelty now; please vote No on the covid eviction ban.

Elaine

From: <u>John Z</u>

To: <u>Board of Supervisors (BOS)</u>

Subject: Please vote No to 230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban!!!

Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 11:10:40 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical. Over 3 years it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods.

Please end this cruelty now; please vote No on the covid eviction ban.

Thanks

John

From: Phoebe Kuong

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: No on file #230260

Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 11:00:58 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical. Over 3 years it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods. Thanks

From: Wendy Luo

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)

Subject: Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban

Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 10:46:42 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical. Over 3 years it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods.

Please end this cruelty now; please vote No on the covid eviction ban.

Thanks,

Wendy

From: <u>Linda</u>

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)

Subject: No on file 230260, end Covid eviction ban Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 10:08:54 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical. Over 3 years it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods.

Please end this cruelty now; please vote No on the covid eviction ban.

Linda Gao

Sent from my iPhone

From:Louie 雷千紅 LeannaTo:Board of Supervisors (BOS)

Subject: NO on File #230260: please end COVID-19 eviction ban

Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 10:03:06 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources

board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical.

Over the past 3 years, it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods.

Please end this cruelty now; please vote NO on the covid eviction ban. Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.

Sincerely, Leanna Louie Resident of SF since 1979 From: <u>Stephanie Jeong</u>

To: <u>Board of Supervisors (BOS)</u>

Subject: File 230260 Administration Code - COVID - 19 Tenant Protections

Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 8:31:01 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors

Please do not approve File No. 230260. The COVID pandemic is over, so people are getting back to work. Extending the Administration Code by 60 days is not necessary.

Thank you for your time.

Stephanie

From: <u>meinayoung1</u>

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)

Subject: No on file#230260; end the covid eviction ban now

Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 1:25:34 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

Please vote No on file#230260 and end the COVID-19 eviction ban. The covid eviction ban for nonpayment of rent is abusive and tyrannical. Over 3 years it has forced housing providers to work without pay while they were stuck to provide housing services through the most dangerous time of the Pandemic. Many mom/pop owners are seniors who suffer from their own health and financial problems; it's inhumane to enslave them and destroy their livelihoods.

Please end this cruelty now; please vote No on the covid eviction ban.

Regards, Meina Young SF small property owner

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy S8, an AT&T 5G Evolution capable smartphone

From: <u>Charlotte Worcester</u>

To: <u>Board of Supervisors (BOS)</u>

 Subject:
 BoS Mtg. 3/21/23, file number 230260

 Date:
 Monday, March 20, 2023 8:51:05 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Board Members,

Due to the fact that I work during the hours of pubic comment at meeting of the Board of Supervisors, I am stating my position on Agenda item number 25, COVID19 Tenant Protections, file number 230260:

DO NOT APPROVE

Rental property owners' property rights have been marginalized and abused for the past three years. End this discrimination.

DO NOT APPROVE the extension of this oppressive policy.

Sincerely,

Charlotte Worcester not-a-rental-property owner

From: Kimberly L Thomas

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS); RNT-SF Rent Board Inventory; Foster, Darin (TTX)

Subject: Re: SF Rent Board Dispute

Date: Monday, March 20, 2023 7:32:35 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Please respond accordingly and expeditiously. Thank you.

Sent from Kimberly L. Thomas' iPhone

On Mar 17, 2023, at 11:17, Kimberly L Thomas
 <black_butterfly74@yahoo.com> wrote:

Furthermore, where is the so called "paper work filed for a renter inhabitant or an Air b-n-b"? My home is under repairs and I'm working 3 jobs to survive and pay taxes. Please allow me to honor my family and my city. <image2.jpeg>

Sent from Kimberly L. Thomas' iPhone

On Mar 15, 2023, at 11:27, Kimberly Thomas
 <black_butterfly74@yahoo.com> wrote:

To the Board of Supervisors, Rent Board and Darin Foster:

I am the owner of 839 Capitol Avenue, SF, Lot# 7054, #002. However, my home is not an Air B-n-B, nor am I a renter to ANYONE and never have been. I really believe you all just come to take away from those that try to work hard in this city. I have never rented my home out to anyone. Please stop sending these notices and accusing me of a delinquent bill that shouldn't even exist. Our City has bigger issues than taxing home owners for an unnecessary tax, especially to Native San Franciscans.

The supposed exemption letter, I have never received. Charging hardworking natives for a tax that doesn't even pertain to them is unfair. Please remove me from this list I never should have been on. I am dealing with losses in my family and extended family, this isn't where my energy should be directed. Please remove the delinquency and this charge. Try focusing on rectifying homes and help for low income families and the homeless. I was born and raised here, this is no longer the city I know. Make it easy for those that want to live in San Francisco, no exemption paper should be needed to state I don't rent to anyone.

Please have the staff be more careful with files and documenting. There is no reason this bill should even be part of our city. We are taxed enough. People deal with enough stressors just trying to stay a float. It's economic racism to push out or harass certain citizens. I am constantly harassed by realtors to buy my home. My home isn't a rental

property or for sale, but just my family legacy and I should be respected for that. I shouldn't have to fight to stay in my own city that I was raised in. I am barely staying a float, now this. Please remove these charges and state I am a single woman and solely live in my home alone. Please stop conjuring cost for home owners. I only plan to have my child live with me, no renting.

Sent from Kimberly L. Thomas' iPhone

From: <u>Ting Wu</u>

To: <u>Board of Supervisors (BOS)</u>

Subject: I need help for rent without payment Date: Sunday, March 19, 2023 3:42:43 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hi. I am Jessie. I am a hard worker I have been living San Francisco 24 years. I bought one house and rent to tanner. Since 2014 to now. Only \$1500 for two bed and living nice house and can help me to pay bill. But. Now she. Don't pay rent. And the government side they don't need to pay and I can't take them out. I just want you to know some people they have money but they just don't want to because all coivd 19 fault. Why coivd fault belongs on us. They need to pay. Why the Tenancy Protection all on tennts side. What is protecting on the own. They don't pay they still can live the house and we can not do anything. Even we have a house for rent it is not meant we have a lot money. We have to hard work or work two oe three job to get money to support verythings we also need help. Why so unfair. UNFAIR. responsibility on us. Sometimes I want to cry. I want to death but still can not take care the problem who can help. please please and please you can heart me. And help me. What we can do. They still can live in my house without pay. Hopefully you can see those. And help me and a lot of other friends small family We have a lot tenninas like that. Sent from my iPhone

From: Patty Moddelmog
To: Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: #3 board of supervisors - public comment - March 20th - 60 day grace period

Date: Monday, March 20, 2023 5:05:53 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Good afternoon, Supervisors. My name is Patty Moddelmog and I live in the Inner Richmond district.

Please support the proposal to create a 60 day wind-down period of the eviction protections. This will prevent a wave of preventable evictions.

Our own city department in charge of rent relief says this is the time they need. As a tenant, this is important to me because many of my neighbors and fellow community members have faced continued economic hardship due to the impacts of COVID-19, and increasing inflation and cost of living.

I am a local nonprofit professional, and my partner (who I reside with) is a SFUSD employee. We work directly with hardworking families, and are well aware they would face increased economic challenges without a 60-day wind-down period of eviction protections. Housing is at the top of the hierarchy of needs, and stable housing is directly linked to child and family outcomes. Providing a 60-day wind-down period of the eviction protections put in place in 2020 is essential to preventing evictions of hardworking families, the elderly, and the community in general.

Thank you for your consideration!

__

Patty Moddelmog pattyemoddelmog@gmail.com (949) 423-9377